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Approval – Resolution for W. Andy Anderson 

Upon a recommendation by the Road Naming Committee, a motion was made by Board 

Member McNairy, seconded by Board Member Overholt, to approve the following resolution: 

WHEREAS, transportation facilities in Eastern North Carolina are essential to the expedient movement 
of goods, services and residents of the Great State of North Carolina; and  

WHEREAS, the City of Goldsboro has served as the Lead Planning Agency for transportation in the 
Goldsboro Urban Area, which encompasses a majority of Wayne County; and 

WHEREAS, the City of Goldsboro and Wayne County have successfully partnered in their efforts to 
build transportation facilities that enhance the attractiveness of the area to new business and industry; 
and

WHEREAS, W. Andy Anderson, currently a Wayne County Commissioner representing District 1, has 
been involved in the promotion, design and planning of the I-795 corridor within Wayne County 
through service on various committees including his role as Vice-Chairman of the Transportation 
Advisory Committee; and 

WHEREAS, W. Andy Anderson was recognized by the East Carolina Council with the Regional 
Transportation Leadership Award in 2009 for his efforts in the groundwork and coordination of 
agencies in the completion of the I-795 corridor; and 

WHEREAS, W. Andy Anderson put forth his dedication to making the I-795 corridor project a reality 
through his extensive service to his fellow citizens; and  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED:

That the North Carolina Board of Transportation dedicates the Wayne County portion of the  
I-795 corridor in Goldsboro, Wayne County, North Carolina extending just south of Pikeville-Princeton 
Road (to encompass that interchange) northwardly approximately 5 miles to the vicinity of the 
Wilson/Wayne County Line as the W. Andy Anderson Freeway.

That appropriate signs be erected at a suitable time.  

 Adopted, this the fifth day of April 2012 by the North Carolina Board of Transportation.  


